To whom it may concern:

Lincoln High School Administration is requesting the review and revision of Ordinance 10.390(11) Green Street.

This request is being made as a result of Manitowoc Public School District’s grade realignment beginning September
2019. The realignment will result in increased bus activity both before and after school. Lincoln High School needs to
accommodate for five school busses to be parked in a loading zone, rather than the current two busses. Currently,
school busses are loading and unloading just north of Columbus on S. 8" St. This already creates congestion and
unsafe conditions, especially after school. Lincoln High School is asking that the busses now unload and pick-up on the
north side of Green St. in the 800 block. It should be noted that busses will have the ability to travel east in the 800
block of Green Street and turn around at the end of Green Street, on property owned and maintained by the
Manitowoc Public School District, and return west on Green Street to park in the loading zone. Brandt Busses has
been consulted about this change and feels like it is the best fit for Lincoln High School. As a result, we are requesting
that the parking ordinance be revised to include No Parking on Green St. on the north side.

Ordinance 10.390(11) currently reads as stated below. We ask that parent (c) be added to the ordinance (in red).

Green Street. There shall be no parking on Green Street as follows:

(a) On the north side of Green Street from the east curbline of South 10th Street for a distance of 68
feet to the east. No parking from no parking sign to corner.

(b) On the south side of Green Street from South 9th Street to South 10th Street, during school hours.

(c) On the north side of Green Street from South 9t Street east to the end of the roadway, during
school hours.

Ordinance 14.470 One-Hour Parking currently reads as stated below. We ask that this remain untouched.

Green Street. On the south side of Green Street beginning at the west right-of-way line of the Wisconsin Central
Railroad right-of-way to South 9th Street, from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. during school days.

We believe that this change will allow for the safest loading and unloading of students on busses at Lincoln High
School. Itis also believed to be the best option to keep roadways open and clear for traffic to proceed as normal,
without creating unnecessary congestion. Thank you for your consideration in this matter.
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